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Welcome to Dreamland Villa!
by Cyn Munday

Have you recently moved to 
Dreamland Villa?  We would like to 
welcome you and assure you this is a 
friendly, clean, quiet community.   As 
a volunteer group we want to welcome 
all new residents to the Dreamland 
Villa Community.  There will be an 
orientation meeting in October for 
those of you who are new and would 
like an informational synopsis of your 
new community.  Our mission is to be 
informative and friendly and encourage 
you to come down and get a little 
familiar with your new community 
and some of the other folks who have 
just moved here.  We would be happy 
to give you a tour of the amenities and 

share information with you regarding 
the Rural Fire Department as well as 
information on Help Services. 

Please visit our website at www.
dreamlandvilla.org for a complete 
listing of activities and a little history 
of the club.  There are a variety of 
activities open to all residents.  Please 
take a moment to look over the 
calendar.  There are many links to aid 
you in your search.

Dreamland Villa has 3 swimming 
pools including an Olympic sized pool 
at Farnsworth as well as a lap pool 
and therapy pool at the Read complex.  
There are two spas as well as a Lapidary 
Shop, Computer Club, Art Department 

and beautiful wood shop just to name 
a few of the potential possibilities for 
your enjoyment.  Retirement should 
include getting to know more friendly 
folks and doing those things we always 
thought about during those working 
days we never found time for back 
then.  We are fi nding more and more 
benefi ts of living in this clean, quiet 
environment and certainly joining in 
the many events is one of them.

We look forward to meeting you 
soon and hope you will not hesitate to 
call with any questions you may have 
regarding Dreamland Villa.  Again, we 
are glad you are here and genuinely 
hope you will come join us!

Kitchen Committee Wrap-up
by Sydney Clark

DVRC Briefs
 

DVRC Board Study Session
Tuesday, May 2 
9 a.m. Read Hall

Singles Potluck
Tuesday, May 2
6 p.m. Read Hall

Line Dancing
Tuesday, May 2, 9, 16, 23, 30

6 p.m. Farnsworth Hall

DVRC Board Meeting
Tuesday, May 2
9 a.m. Read Hall

Karaoke
Sunday, May 7, 14, 21, 28

Read Hall

Tai Chi
Tuesday May 16, 23, 30

Thursday, May 4, 11, 18, 25
9  a.m. Read Hall

Singles Meeting
Wednesday, May 10, 24

9:30 a.m. Read Hall

Coffee Social
Saturday, May 13, 27
7:30 a.m. Read Hall

General Potluck
Thursday, May 18
5:30 p.m. Read Hall

The Farnsworth Kitchen Committee 
and its contribution to Pancake 
Breakfasts, Spaghetti Feeds, Potlucks 
and all things food has come to an end 
for now.  It’s been a lot of work making 
sure that the pantry is stocked, we’ve 
made some mistakes in our inventory, 
the Health Inspector spent a couple 
of hours ensuring we meet County 
food preparation standards and the 
maintenance crew have set up tables 
and chairs more times than they can 
count.  But it’s been fun!  

New volunteers learned how to 
crack dozens of eggs and I think 
we have that “wash, rinse, sanitize” 
routine committed to memory.  I told 
you before how to tell if the spaghetti 
is done, and there will be another 
opportunity to test that in the Fall when 
we do another fund-raising Spaghetti 
Feed.  And I think we will again 
participate in a Bake Sale. Dreamland 
neighbors sure know how to bake!  The 
Food Handler Certifi cate, mandatory 

if you have anything to do with our 
Farnsworth Kitchen, is easy to obtain 
on-line, the fee is reimbursed and the 
time it takes for the test is minimal.  
Consider obtaining one and joining our 
volunteer family.  You’ll have a great 

time.  For you potluck people, join us 
at Read Hall on the 3rd Thursday of 
the Month.  Doors will open at 5 p.m.  
Bring your own plates and utensils, but 
coff ee and water will be provided.  We 
hope to see you there.
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WHERE RETIREMENT DREAMS COME TRUE!
DREAMLAND VILLA CITIZEN

Mary Barry, Editor

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is a monthly newspaper 
produced for the Dreamland Villa Retirement Community 

by Miller Media Services.

DREAMLAND VILLA RETIREMENT COMMUNITY 
320 N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205 • Tel: 480-832-3461
Fax: 480-832-7585 • Website:  www.dreamlandvilla.org

STAFF
Irene Nissen, Receptionist/Secretary
Dan Hardy and Bob Kettenhoven Maintenance
Vicki Mitchell, Administrative Manager
Glenn Johnson, Maintenance

Deadline for monthly editorial submissions is the 5th 
day of each month; deadline for all other submissions 

is the 10th day of each month and should be sent by 
email to Mary Barry, Editor, at dvcceditor@gmail.com.

For advertising information call Miller Media Services
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167

ads@millermediaservices.com

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the Community 
by Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or 
residents through the support of its advertisers.  Due to the 
limited amount of available space, all submitted material 
may be edited or omitted as deemed necessary by the 
publisher and community club representatives.

Pat Clark

Golf Membership
Opportunity 

LIMITED Number of Membership Certifi cates 
NOW AVAILABLE! 

• Was $10,000 and Now $4,500

• Unlimited Golf & Driving Range

• No Trail Fee for Golf Carts

• Aff ordable Annual Dues $1,600 per golfer

For More Information Call Today – (480) 985-4102

5601 E Hermosa Vista Dr.   Mesa, AZ 85215
(480) 830-4725 (Golf Shop)

www.apachewellscountryclub.com   55-plus Community

President’s Message
By  Pat Clark

Greetings everyone, and 
welcome to May! It’s getting 
awful quiet around the Villa 
as most of our winter residents 
have headed for their summer 
homes. 

As I write this, we just 
fi nished our April board study 
session and meeting. I have to 
tell you folks, things aren’t as 
well as we’d like. Annual fee 
payers are down this year, we 
only have a little over 1,600 
right now. Last year’s totals 
were closer to 2,000. 
Folks, if more people do not pay 

the requested annual fees we are going to be in big trouble. 
Our treasurer made the dire prediction that at this rate we 
will probably be closing the doors in a few short years. The 
problem pure and simple is apathy. Too many folks fi gure 
someone else will pay and they don’t have to. I know there 
are some of you that just cannot aff ord to pay, but there are 
far too many that can, yet choose not to.  There are only 
about 45 percent of the residents that are paying their annual 
fees and we pure and simple will not survive at this rate.

Another area where apathy is running deep is in getting 
folks to be involved in their community. I happened to be 
reading our founding corporate documents from 1961 and it 
lists the 15 original board members, basically our founding 
fathers so to speak, though they were not all men! Point being 
those 15 board members came from sections One through 
Three, because that is all that existed of Dreamland Villa at 
that time. Sections One through Three is the area bounded by 
Higley, Main, University, 56th St. We had 15 board members 
from three sections. Today, Dreamland Villa is 19 sections 
and we can’t even get 7 people willing to step up and donate 
their time to help their community with its legal and business 
dealings. Right now the board of directors consists of 5 
members. There are plenty of folks more than willing to fi nd 
fault with the board, we need you to step up and help instead.  

For those of us that are year-round residents, may your 
A/C units run well all summer. I will be cutting back the 
offi  cial hours at Lapidary to Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursday mornings, starting the week after Mother’s Day. 
I have been told that Cyn Munday will have Fused Glass 
open at least once a week.  The wood shop will be open 
Monday – Thursday mornings only. I do not know the other 
activities plans as of now, so be sure and consult your Citizen 
newspaper for dates and times of activities.

For those of you left in town, see ya around the Villa!

Ofϐice Hours Are 
Changing

We wish all our winter visitors a safe trip home as we go 
into our summer hours at the offi  ce.

The offi  ce will be open from May 1st through September 
1st, Monday to Friday from 8 a.m. to noon. We will open full 
time again on Sept 5th from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m.

 Food Donations
by Irene Nissen

Please drop off  any canned or boxed food items at Read 
Hall or the o ffi  ce in April and May. 

St. Vincent de Paul can always use help in feeding the 
hungry.  Whether you’re leaving or staying, clean out your 
cabinets and donate what you can. Thank you in advance 
for your help.

Our Dreamland
Fundraiser Rafϐle

Cathy Jageler, Dreamland Villa Event Coordinator
Here are the winners in the most recent fundraiser:

• Cyn Munday won the quilt
• Jackie Orth won the picture
• Donna Bulno won the scooter

Thank you to all who donated and purchased tickets .

Summer Volunteers 
Needed

Donna Hopp
Looking for Volunteers for Summer activities.  
Volunteers are needed for Tuesday evenings for a short 

time for Line Dancing to collect fees.  Please call Donna 
Hopp at 715-630-9667 if interested.  Line dancing continues 
through the summer into the Fall.
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ATTENTION
Dreamland Villa Residents,

Bring in your 2017 Membership Card 

and receive a 10% Discount Off your
Total bill when you dine in.

We look forward to seeing you soon.

320 N 55TH PL 

MESA,AZ 85205 

480-985-4370

Monday CLOSED

Tuesday 6:30 am - 2:00 pm

Wednesday 6:30 am - 2:00 pm

Thursday 6:30 am - 2:00 pm

Friday 6:30 am - 2:00 pm

Saturday 6:30 am - 1:00 pm

Sunday 6:30 am - 1:00 pm

SPRING - SUMMER HOURS

Dreamland Villa 
Memory Bricks

by Cyn Munday
The Memory Brick Garden is in need of some new 

bricks.  All of you who have not yet joined our little 
garden, there is still plenty of room for you.  I personally 
just lost a very dear friend and am so thankful she already 
has a brick in our garden.  I know I will miss her terribly 
but when I see the names of those who have gone before 
us and personally knowing some of them, it is comforting 
to see their name and recall some small memory.  We all 
come and go but being carved in stone (so to speak) says 
a lot.  It’s very comforting to those who are left behind.

All bricks are just $50 each and take a few weeks for 
completion.  The company doing the work is excellent and 
has helped us many times with our questions and orders.  
They are a local company here in greater Phoenix area 
so very personalized in our needs.  Please don’t hesitate 
to contact us if you have any questions regarding the 
purchase of a brick; we are always willing to work with 
you.  

We have a lot of bricks available for purchase and hope 
you will consider purchasing one soon. 

Ellis Island Too: The 
New Name for the 

Block G roup
There were 31 people attending the annual block party 

on Ellis Street between 
62nd and 63rd streets on 
Sunday, March 19, at 4 
p.m. at the home of Ralph 
and Iona Shreffl  er.

Iona’s 94th birthday 
was celebrated and 
husband Ralph had a 
decorated cake for her. 
The couple will celebrate 
their 74th anniversary in 
May.

There was a piñata skit 
which ultimately decided 
who would eat fi rst and in 
descending order.  It was 
a fun skit that had people 
laughing.

There were several 
suggestions on the name 
for our block.  After a few votes the block residents approved 
Ellis Island Too.  “We are all immigrants here in Arizona 
from other states,” noted David Stevens.

Dennis Jacobsen grilled the meat, Ann Banta made the 
lemonade and potato salad, and several other residents 
assisted to make the block party a big success.

News from the 
Librarian’s Desk

by Sydney Clark
It’s May in Dreamland and that means that the Library 

moves to its summer hours.  We are only open Wednesday 
morning from 10 a.m. until noon and the fi rst Saturday of 
the month, 10 a.m. to noon.  New books continue to arrive 
from our most generous neighbors and the Library has 
also purchased some of the new works of authors such as 
Clive Cussler, Catherine Coulter, James Patterson and J.A. 
Jance.  Recently we were given a large collection of cooking, 
quilting and cross stitch books so very kindly donated to us 
by our Velda Rose neighbor, Dennis Thurman.  They were 
lovingly collected by his late wife, Wylda, and we think if 
you’re a quilter or cross stitcher, you might also enjoy them.  
Stop by on a Wednesday morning and take a look.  If you are 
staying here through the summer, please consider joining our 
volunteer family.  We would love to have you join us.

Meet the Posse
Ron Tancrede is presently serving as the Dreamland Villa 

Sheriff ’s Posse Administrative Offi  cer. He resides on Colby 
St. with his wife Windy 
and their two dogs. 

He retired as a Postmaster 
for the Postal Service in 
2005, and moved into 
Dreamland Villa in 2009. 
He has been a volunteer 
in many capacities, with 
diff erent organizations, 
including ten years with 
the Rollinsford, NH Fire 
Department. He enjoys 
everything that Arizona 
has to off er especially golf 
and riding his motorcycle. 

Feeling that he still 
had something to off er, 
he joined the Maricopa 
County Sheriff ’s Posse 
in 2015 and was attached 
to the Dreamland Villa 
Posse. Feeling that if he 
was going to do the job, he was going to take advantage of 
the classes off ered by MCSO to be as eff ective as possible. 
After taking many hours of classroom training, he attended 
the Sheriff ’s Shooting Academy and became one of the two 
Possemen in Dreamland Villa Posse to be Qualifi ed Armed 
Posse. 

 He enjoys meeting the residents of Dreamland Villa while 
on patrol and at Block Watch meetings, and looks forward 
to serving the citizens of Maricopa County for many years.

Neighborhood Watch
By Charlene Grande

Now that the winter visitors are leaving, it is the time to up 
the watch on our neighborhood.

We need to keep vigilant at all times. Keep the lights on 
and doors locked at all times. 

Please trim your trees and bushes so we can see the new 
signs. Some of the signs are totally covered.

We have had 10 meetings this winter with good showings 
20-25 people in attendance. Cliff ord and Audrey were there 
from the Posse, I also came to give some info on the DVRC. 

There were many questions about the New Dreamland 
Villa Retirement Community and the 55+. Please, come to 
the study sessions, the fi rst Tuesday of the month and fi nd 
out about your community that is what it is all about.  Only 
you can help your community by being involved. 

The R.U.O.K. program is still in the works. I›ll keep you 
informed on the progress of that program as of now, no new 
information.

Here are the numbers for the Posse to come to your 
meetings, you can have meetings all year not just in the 
winter. Cliff ord Gagnon 602-228-8219 and MCSO Liaison 
Jerry Vance 602-876-1853. I am also available to come to 
your meetings to help with any questions that may come 
up with that is not about Neighborhood Watch, Charlene 
Grande 708-228-8376. 

We still need more Captains so ,if you know of anyone 
interested in being a Captain Please call me.

by Lewis (Lew) Hooser
Again congratulations to all the new board members! It 

was my last meeting for the winter here in Arizona and I can 
tell you I will miss being here. My wife and I love it down 
here in the Valley of the Sun. But we need to head north 
now to check on all the grandchildren, friends and do a little 
camping. 

It seems like it was just yesterday we got here. I will miss 
visiting with the monitors and the stories they tell about 
how it feels to help someone who needs a special piece of 
medical equipment to help speed along their recovery or just 
the stories about who visited them unexpectedly and needed 
a bed or baby needs like toys, high chairs or crib, etc.  

We provide the best equipment to Dreamland Villa and 
Velda Rose Estates as follows: hospital beds, commodes, 
toilet risers (with and without hand rails), knee-walkers that 
fold, canes of all diff erent kinds (some quads, some folding, 
etc.), crutches, C- walkers, wheelchairs, beds, just to mention 
a few. We also have items such as strollers, booster seats, 
highchairs. So, come in, take a look around, have a cup of 
coff ee and maybe a cookie with the offi  ce folks and check 
us out.

And, as always, we are fi nanced solely by your donations, 
plus it’s a tax deduction for you as well. Mondays from 9 
a.m. to noon we will check your blood pressure. 

By the way, we will work with folks on bequests for people 
who have no benefi ciaries. For more information about this, 
or if you have any other questions, please stop in at the Help 
Services offi  ce. Our winter hours of operation are Monday 
through Saturday, 9 a.m. to n oon. I will be posting the 
summer hours next month so watch for that.  Check us out 
on our webpage at www.HelpServicesInc.org. Next month I 
will start a segment on Kitchen Tips so watch for that. That’s 
it for this newsboy. 

Aquacise Fun!
May starts new 

hours!  
by Cathy Jageler

Be good to yourself!  Come join us for exercise fun this 
summer at the Read Hall Pool from 8:30-9:15 a.m. on 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday.

We work out, laugh a lot, and exercise our bodies and 
our minds.  Any fi tness level is welcome.  As a plus to all 
the fun, we go out to breakfast and lunch once a month 
(dates to be announced at class).  It’s a great place to be!  
Just show up at Read Hall Pool any day you wish to enjoy.  
Get there a bit early to warm up those muscles.

You must have a current Dreamland Villa card to attend.  
Hope to see you there!
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He didn’t want 

a funeral. He 

wanted a cigar 

and brandy night!

If you want a farewell

done well, you want to

call Hilary at 760-391-3456.

Call Hilary 760-391-3456 to help you with your pre-planning! 
Affordable payment plans available!

• Family owned and serving the community since 1951.

• Friendly and Caring Staff

• Crematory on site

• Travel Protection  plans for snowbirds

7900 E. Main Street

Mesa, AZ  85207

398 E. Old West Hwy.

Apache Junction, AZ  85119

21809 S. Ellsworth Rd. 

   Queen Creek, AZ

ADVERTORIAL

EXTRA 
CASH FLOW 
can go a long way for homeowners 
62 YEARS & OLDER!

This material is not provided by, nor was it approved by the Department of Housing & Urban Development (HUD) or by the Federal Housing Administration (FHA). 

Se habla Español
Mortgage 

Banker 
License 

#AZ Bk7548
NMLS #160265    www.sunamerican.com

l

8
65

Sun American Mortgage Company 
has been helping people maximize 
the benefi ts of Federal-Insured 
Reverse Mortgages for over 25 years.
WHO Is Eligible For A Reverse Mortgage?  
·  Homeowners, 62 or older, with equity in their home

WHAT Are Some Benefi ts Of A Reverse Mortgage
From Sun American? 
·  Insured AND regulated by the Federal Government
·  YOU retain full ownership and title of YOUR home
·  Tax-free funds as long as you live in your home 
·  No loan repayment required as long as you live in your home  

WHY Is Sun American The Right Choice?  
·  Experienced specialists - Sun American Mortgage Company     
   wrote the fi rst Reverse Mortgage in the southwest over 25 yrs ago
·  In-house processing, underwriting, and funding = a smooth, 
   consistent, and stress-free process for you  
·  A+ Rating from The Better Business Bureau

WHEN Can I Start The Reverse Mortgage Process?  
·  Take advantage of the best terms for your federally insured 
   Reverse Mortgage today!

CALL TODAY!  
Parker Turk, CPA

LO-0912436 • NMLS#267132      
or

Rex Duffi  n 
LO-0911707 • NMLS # 169138

480.832.4343
or

800.469.7383
4140 East Baseline Road 

Suite 206 • Mesa, AZ 85206 

“We start with you & work backwards” 
Apply Online TODAY!
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CARD BINGO
by Sydney Clark

Traditionally here in Dreamland, most things go dormant 
during May in preparation for the long, hot summer.  Not 
so with Card Bingo!  Join me and your neighbors as we 
enjoy a friendly game of Card Bingo in Read Hall right 
on through the summer months.  Every Thursday morning 
at 10 a.m. we will be meeting for the chance to throw our 
cards into the center of the table, call out “Bingo!” and go 
around the room collecting our winnings.  Empty out your 
change purse, scrounge around in those kitchen drawers 
and bring 3 nickels, 3 dimes, 3 quarters, one dollar bill and 
lots of smiles to share with us all. 

Dancing at 
Farnsworth Hall

by Patty Berg
Although we have lost our winter 

visitors, there is plenty of us that 
stay here year around.  A lot of 
the activities stop for the summer 
months, but not line dancing.  We 

will continue having a great season 
of line dancing at Farnsworth Hall.   

We will be line dancing all summer 
and now is a great time for you to 

begin a new form of exercise fun – 
come on over to see what we are 
doing.  Line dancing is an excellent 

way to exercise to good music.  All 
beginners are welcome, as we teach 

easy dances and give instruction as we dance.  The idea is to 
make the dances clear and fun.  You don’t need a partner to 
line dance and both men and women have fun at the lessons 
and practicing your steps afterward at the open dancing.

You can look us up on Facebook at Fun Feet Line Dance 
Community and stay informed about what is happening.  On 
Facebook we have videos of line dances, articles of other 
line dances in the area, updates and information about the 
Farnsworth line dances.

We are at Farnsworth hall every Tuesday evening from 
6 to 8 p.m.  The cost for the evening for those who live in 
Dreamland Villa and have a current key card is $3 and for 
all others is $4. 

 Don’t put it off  any longer.  Come on down to Farnsworth 
Hall every Tuesday evening, get some exercise to good music 
and meet some new friends.  You will be glad you came!

Karaoke Sundays by Bart!
5 – 8pm at Read hall

by Cathy Jageler

 End of Season ‘Cruise In – Outdoor Show’
by Lew Hooser

Well, it was a very nice set up – I could tell 
this guy is a pro – we had all the lights and action 
possible.  The music book was full of great songs 
and  people were signing up to sing.  Then, out of 
the pool – came our little Dreamland lady, Joyce 
Cullen, who is 95 years of a bundle of talent and 
passion.  She has been singing since she was 
three!  What a hoot!  She almost got a standing 
ovation for her Frank Sinatra ‘New York, New 
York’.  But we didn’t want to scare her off !  
Which we now know that could never happen.  
She went on to Patsy Cline, ‘I Fall to Pieces’ and 
a few others.  Joyce even told the guy “I really 
don’t need the words, or I better not!”  

We also had a great Tom Jones!  Then Russ 
came up with “Ticks” (meaning he’d like to 
check you for ticks) ha!  The last duet was the 
best though – Bart & Roni did the beautiful 
“You don’t bring me fl owers, anymore”.  

Sixteen people had an enjoyable evening.  
Hope you will join us next time.

 Amazing voice

Our own Dreamlander - Joyce

Bart Sherwood

Passionate for music

Cruise In!  What a fun way to wind 
down this year’s great Farnsworth Hall 
winter entertainment. I want to personally 
thank everyone that attended the Cruise 
In festivities.  It’s great to see the support 
from all the folks from Dreamland and 
Velda Rose Estates. 

For all of us youngsters who lived and love 
the 50’s and the 60’s rock and roll era and the 
great cars of that time - it was a great day! 
It was like a memory trip down that historic 
highway Route 66.  The live entertainment 
was over the top from the fabulous Dreamland 
Steppers doing “Rock Around the Clock” - to 
the Linda and Lew Show variety music.

The car show had some awesome prizes to give away from a 
grand prize of a $75.00 toolset to T-shirts, cup holders and pocket 
toolsets.  Twenty two cars of all diff erent styles and colors.

The entertainment committee outdid itself with fun foods 
- hot dogs, sloppy 
joe’s, ice cream and all 
the extra fi xin’s.  They 
also had fabulous door 
prizes to give away 
that included a Coyote 
coupon book to a wine 
basket. And the 50-50 
drawing was bonanza 
this time around, wow! 
So if you’re reading 

this recap and you missed our ‘Cruise In’ at Farnsworth, you 
missed a fun day. 

Thanks to all the good folks in the entertainment committee 
that put this together, Cathy, Don, Janet, Dave, Terri, Deb, 
Linda and Lew, Sharron and Lindsey,  Barb and Dick.

EXTRA 
CASH FLOW 
can go a long way for homeowners 
62 YEARS & OLDER!

This material is not provided by, nor was it approved by the 
Department of Housing & Urban Development (HUD) or by 

the Federal Housing Administration (FHA). 

www.sunamerican.com
Se habla Español    NMLS #160265    

Mortgage Banker License #AZ Bk7548

“We start with you & work backwards” 

• Parker Turk, CPA
• Rex Duffin 
480.832.4343 or

800.469.7383

LO-0912436 
NMLS#267132 

LO-0911707  
NMLS # 169138

Find out why a Reverse Mortgage is the 
RIGHT CHOICE FOR YOU! 
CALL US TODAY!

4140 East Baseline Rd.  
Ste 206  •  Mesa, AZ 85206 
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Clubs/Sports
Computer Club

by Kay Hawbaker
It is hoped that all our friends who left town had a safe 

trip home. They will be missed.  In the meantime, those 
remaining here in Arizona for the summer will keep busy 
with those activities which never seem to get done when 
the winter season is upon us.  

The 2017 Photography Show had 96 pictures displayed 
and these are the ribbon winners. 

Scenic Category winners were 1st place David DeFord 
and 2nd place Jean Olson. The People Category winners 
were 1st place Kay Zelko and 2nd place Jean Olson.  Dick 
Olson won both fi rst and second place in the Animals 
Category. The Doors/Windows Category winners were 
1st place Dick Olson and 2nd place Jean Olson. Flowers 
Category 1st place Becky DeFord and 2nd place Kay Zelko.  
In the Macro Category, Dick Olson won both fi rst and 
second place. Kay Zelko took both in the Birds/Butterfl ies 
Category. In the Water Category, Becky DeFord won 1st 
place and John Ahrens won 2nd place.  In the fi nal two 
categories, Old/Abandoned and Night photography Kay 

Zelko won 1st place and Becky DeFord won 2nd place. 
April was the last DCC General Meeting of the season. 

Gordon Flannery, owner of Byts Computer Repair was the 
speaker.  The general meetings will resume on the 4th of 
October.  The fi rst Wednesday of the month often happens 
before the Citizen is available, but John Ahrens sends out 
reminders to members the week before the meeting as a 
reminder. 

The computer room will be closed from May through 
October except for the Saturday Morning Q&A which 
Kay Hawbaker will hold most of the summer. Other 
resources available to members during those months is to 
call Roy Baker, Dan Nelson, or Terri Tiehen for computer 
assistance. 

Anyone wishing to join the computer club may do so in 
September and then will not be charged again on January 
1 for the year 2018.  Dues remain the same:  $15 for one 
person, $20 for two people living in the same household.  
However please feel welcome to stop by on Saturday 
morning for Kay’s Q&A session where the goal is to learn 
something new each week.

Updated calendars will become available in September 
for the fall season. It is anticipated that genealogy, android 
devices, iPhones and iPads classes and the Saturday Q&A 
sessions will continue. The Board is looking into short 
classes that will focus on specifi c topics.

Arts and Crafts
 by Jennifer Tompkins

Our last Arts and Crafts Show for this season was Saturday, 
March 4th.  It was a great show including new crafters bringing 
us many diff erent beautiful items and our faithful crafters 
that have been showing here at DVRC for many, many years. 
Some items available for purchase were homemade peanut 
brittle and pies, homemade breads, sterling silver jewelry, 
greeting cards, many diff erent wood products, photos and 
paintings, quilts, microwave bowl Cozies and even golf club 
critters for your planters and yard. And this is just a short 
list of all the great MADE IN AMERICA items available at 

every show. 
We hope everyone has a great summer of good weather, 

good times and lots of time with family and friends wherever 
you spend the warmer months. 

Our fi rst show of the 2017-2018 Season will be November 
4th from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Farnsworth Hall where admission 
and parking are always free. We’ll be looking for you there!

If you would like to participate in the Dreamland Villa Arts 
and Crafts Show, please contact our table chairman, Kathy 
Williams at az.williams@outlook.com or 480-277-1468.  
We are looking for new and unique items to add to the show.

Dreamland Villa 
Quilting Club

by Becky Lamson
Our photo this month  is of Star Potholders  made during 

the March special project class. The block is made from 21 
hexagons folded in half, then folded again,  The star shows 
up when the quilting stitching is fi nished. 

At our April meetings we worked on a 60” x 73” lap quilt 
named Bella Luna - Moon over Glacier Bay.  Our plan is to 
have the quilt completed for our quilt raffl  e this fall.

The special project for April was a Stained Glass Flower 
wall hanging.

The Quilting Club meetings are every Thursday from 
1-3 p.m. at Read Hall.  New and prospective members are 
always welcome.  If you desire, bring along an item for show 
and tell.  

We welcome your unused quilting fabric.  You can contact 
Becky Lamson at 480-202-7003, and she will arrange a time 
to pick it up, or you may drop it off  during our quilt meetings 
at Read Hall on Thursday afternoons.

Quilters’ quote of the month:  To quilt or not to quilt, DUH! 

FUN TIME CERAMICS
We’ve fi nally fi nished cleaning all the green ware!   The 

pieces are on the shelf and available for your personal touch.  
A price list is posted so you can determine the fi nal cost of 
your piece before you even 
start.

Mothers’ Day will soon be 
here.  There are many items 
available that would make a 
welcome and suitable gift for 
your loved one.  The love and 
care you put into selecting 
and completing just the right 
piece can’t be bought.

If you’ve been a bit hesitant 
about coming down to the 
club house, make ceramics 
your fi rst club to try.  Come 
on in, we’ll help you select a 
piece and get started.

If you live in Dreamland 
Villa, use of the facility is 
covered by payment of your 
annual fee.

If you don’t live in 
Dreamland Villa, just stop by the club offi  ce and pay the 
monthly fee to take advantage of the opportunity to create a 
one of a kind art work.  We have some bisque available for 
small fee, or bring your own and visit with us.  

We’re here, no longer scraping and cleaning, but still 
staining, glazing, painting, fi ring, talking and laughing 
from 9 a.m. until noon every Tuesday and Thursday (except 
holidays).  Get out of the house and come join us.  The coff ee 
pot is usually on.  If not, start it up and we’ll have a cup,  too.

Fun Time Ceramics will close June 1 for the summer and 
reopen on September 5.  Have a great summer everyone, stay 
cool.

Fused Glass in the 
Summer

by Dave & Katie Senke
Good news for those who 

stay in Dreamland year round.  
Cyn Munday will have 
class on Wednesday during 
the summer.  Starting May 
1st classes will be from 9:30 
a.m. to noon and  1 to 3 
p.m., Wednesdays only. We 
give a big thank you to Cyn 
for volunteering; it will be 
appreciated by many.  Dave 
and I will miss everyone in 

fused glass this summer and will be anxious to get back.
So much has been happening this win ter.  New members 

as well as old have been working hard to make many unique 
pieces.  Just look at the few pictures we have here or stop 
by and see what has been done.   Every class has someone 
challenging themselves with a new project.  We have 
hundreds of pictures to peruse or come in with your own 
idea.  We have many stencils to help you make your project.  
We would love to have you stop by and see Cyn and learn 
this fun and exciting hobby.  Again we would like to thank 
Cyn for helping us so much with this class.

Summer Fun 
Poker and Texas Hold’em

by Jerry Hopp
This is a great way to meet new people!  We are looking 

for players for Texas Hold’em on Tuesdays at 6 p.m. sharp.  
We play Texas Hold’em all summer. We have new tables 
and a new AC/Heater unit in the poker room. 

On Fridays from 10:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. we play 5-cent 
Poker.

You will need a current year key card of Dreamland 
Villa for both.  Call Jerry at 715-630-4151 if you have 
questions or if you are interested in Fridays.  See you at 
either, or both, in Room 8.

Dreamland Villa 
Men’s Golf League

by Jim Lawler
The golf has been 

wonderful. But all things 
must come to an end and 
the end of our golf league 
is approaching, as some of 
our golfers have already 
returned to their summer 
homes.

The best round of the month was turned in by Ulic 
Henehan who shot a two under 29. Rich Avant shot a 
stellar round of even par 31. The greens at Desert Sands, 
with their rounded contours, continued to be a challenge. 
Many good shots that hit well onto the greens rolled off  
20 or 30 feet!

A scramble was conducted of the 3rd of March and the 
results are as follow:

1st Place Net Score
Rich Avant 22.4
Jim Lawler
Greg Hayse
Dick Wiland 
2nd Place
Tom Lilje 22.8
Frank Lentine
Jim Gioiosa
Jim Kari
3rd Place
Mike Rapenski 23.6
John McClone
Jack Creger
Dummy
And remember – Your worst day of golf beats your best 

day at work! 
Some people do not fi nd golf interesting, but then they 

learn that that is where men and women go to let go of 
their anger. We learn course management as well as anger 
management. 

Hank Aaron once said “It took me seventeen years 
to get three thousand hits in baseball, but I did it in one 
afternoon on the golf course.” See what a mean !

Hiking Group
by Mary Seamandel

Greetings to you all. The hiking group has been busy these 
last two months. We went on a hike we call the Awesome 
View Hike, with beautiful views of Weaver’s Needle and the 
Superstitions. It also had great views looking west towards 
Phoenix. We also saw some wild horses hiking at Coon Bluff . 
The Goldfi eld’s and Parker Pass were also on the schedule. 

 There were also a few hikes up towards Payson that had 
diff erent rock formations and colors than you can fi nd in 
the valley. All in all everyone enjoyed the hiking season. 
We wound down the season with a get together at a local 
restaurant where we talked about this season and what people 
are interested in doing next year. We will resume hiking in 
the fall so watch the Citizen for when hikes will begin. We 
are still looking for a permanent hiking leader, so if you are 
so inclined, please contact Dave Senke the chairperson for 
outdoor activities. 
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Clubs/Sports
Dreamland Villa Ladies Golf League

by Kay Hawbaker
The League’s last outing was held on March 23, 

2017 with a “Best Ball Scramble” round of golf 
before members enjoyed the “Happy Hour Awards 

Presentation” at Read Hall.  
Awards were presented as follows:

Winner of the scramble was the team of 
Reva Palmer, Marietta Taylor, Sally 

Holmes, and Ruth Cline. It was noted 
that 3 teams had a score of 31 and 2 
teams had a score of 32. Only 1 point 

separated the teams. A tie breaker was 
used to choose the winner.

Winners of the League games:
October 27, 2016 – Skins Game - Lois 

O, Darlene, Margret
November 3, 2016 – 

Mystery Hole - Ruth, 
Mona, Reva

November 10, 2016 
– Fewest Putts – 1st 
Burdell, and tied for 

2nd Dorothy & Reva 
November 17, 2016 – 

Poker – 1st Dorothy, and tied for 
2nd – Reva & Margret

December 1, 2016 – Animal Golf – Dorothy, Jo, Sally

December 15, 2016 – Lagging – Georgeen, Kay & Reva 
& Margret tied

January 8, 2017 – Blind Partner Draw – 1st: Mona & Lu 2nd: 
Reva & Sally 3rd tied: Darl & Burdell, and Sandy & Ruth

January 12, 2017 – Odd holes – 1st Margret and, tied for 2nd – 
Reva, Karen, Rosanne, Mona

January 19, 2017 – Even holes – 1st Margret and, tied for 2nd – 

Sandy, Reva, Christine
Gobble Pins were given to Ruth Cline, Sally Holmes, Sandy 

Magnuson, Rosanne Miller, Lois Oelschlager, Reva Palmer, 
Karen Petersen, Burdell Tatman, Christine Toth, Lu Wald and 
Dorothy Woltemath. Additional Gobble balls were given to: Sally 
Holmes 4, Sandy Magnuson 1, Reva Palmer 1, Karen Petersen 3, 
Burdell Tatman 1, and Christine Toth 1.

Birdie Pins were given to Mona Beringer, Lillian Hillis, Sally 
Holmes, Sandy Magnuson, Rosanne Miller, Margret Olson, Reva 
Palmer, Karen Peterson, Burdell Tatman, Lu Wald, Dorothy 
Woltemath. Additional Birdie balls were given to: Rosanne 
Miller 1, Dorothy Woltemath 1, Reva Palmer 9. 

Most Improved Golfer of the Year was Lu Wald with 
Lillian Hillis the second most improved golfer.

Tournament Winners:

Lowest Putts: 1st Place was Elizabeth Oja with Ruth Cline & 
Christine Toth tied for 2nd place.

1st Flight: 1st Place:  Margret Olson and 2nd Place: Reva Palmer
2nd Flight: 1st Place: Lillian Hillis and 2nd Place: Elizabeth Oja
3rd Flight: 1st Place: Burdell Tatman and 2nd Place: Kay 

Hawbaker

President’s Cup went to Lillian Hillis and the Club Champion 
was Reva Palmer.

The fi rst event of the 2017 Fall Season will be a “Meet and 
Greet” on October 25 at 11:00 AM at the Golden Corral for 
lunch and the fi rst General Meeting. Then we will play golf 
at Royal Palms Golf Course on the next day.  Hope to see 
you all then. 

President’s Cup: (Low net) Lil Hilles(Lt) with Pres. Alice 
Laswell(Rt)Club Championship: (Low Gross) Reva Palmer

Flight #1
Back row: Rosanne Miller, Margret Olson, Sandy 
Magnuson, and Karen Peterson. Front row: Reva 
Palmer, Dorothy Woltemath, and Gladys Fissum

Flight #2
Back row: Lil Hilles, Christine Toth, and Elizabeth Oja. 
Front row: Carol Hiles and Ruth Cline. 

Back row: Burdell Tatman, Sally Holmes, and Lois 
Oleschlager Front Row: Kay Hawbaker and Georgeen 
Dietz
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Clubs/Sports
Wet Paint

by Becky DeFord
This month we want 

to present the names and 
photos of the art work that 
won second, third and 
honorable mention in the 
Fine Arts Show held March 
11, 2017.  

Beginners:  Ann Banta, 
Second “Art Expressions”; 
Connie Kiplinger, Third  
“Hush of Autumn”; Barbara 
Cannon, Honorable Mention 
“Fall”; Barina Tourangeau, 
Honorable Mention “Asian 
Storks” and Judy Snider, 
Honorable Mention “Pink 
Flowers”

Intermediate: Tom 
Banta, Honorable Mention 
“Wading Heron”; Phyllis 

Anderson, 
 Second “Sunken Garden 

Water Lilies”; Susan 
Stenson, Third “Lions and 
Friends”; Mary Lindgren, 
Honorable Mention “Gift 
of Light”; Lee Tomco, 
Honorable Mention 
“Sailor’s Delight”

Advanced Oil: Ruth Cline, 
Honorable Mention “Old 
Iowa Lutheran Church”

Advanced Watercolor: 
Jennifer Prest, Second 
“Leaves”; Donna Kunkel, 
Honorable Mention 
“Keeping Pastures Open”

Mixed Media/Acrylic: 
Linda Fischer, Second 
“After the Bloom”; Donna 
Kunkel, Third “Molly”; 

Kay Nordberg, Honorable 
Mention “Country Morning 
Fog”

Semi-Pro: Bob Brum, 
Second “2 Young Russian 
Ladies”; Ila Wandtke, Third 
“Pa and Little Darla”; Alicia 
Short, Honorable Mention 
“Horizon Event”

The Art Department of 
Dreamland Villa Retirement 
Community is very 
appreciative of all who 
attended the Art Show this 
year showing support for all 
the artists who participated.  
Forthcoming articles will be 
advising of classes for the 
next session beginning in 
November. 

Singles Club
by Lois DeLong

Our activities for April featured “No Time For Sergeants” 
at the Hale Theatre and  a  performance of  Broadway’s 
Best show tunes by the Rhythm Cats.  We also toured 
the beautiful Rose Garden at Mesa Community College 
and visited the amazing Mini Time Machine Museum of 
Miniatures in Tucson. The Lone Butte Casino was our 
casino trip of the month.  

In addition, we enjoyed a few good meals along the 
way, with breakfast at Crackers, lunch at the Outback, and 
dinner at the Seafood Market Restaurant.  

Our next potluck will be held on Tuesday, May 2, 6 p.m. 
at Read Hall.  Our meetings are scheduled for Wednesdays, 
May 10 and 24, 9:30 a.m. at Read Hall.  

The Singles Club is active all through the summer 
months, so drop into one of our meetings or our potluck 
and fi nd out what new events and activities are being 
planned.  For further information, the Singles Club 
calendar is available at dreamlandvilla.org.  

 And fi nally, on a sad note, we attended the memorial 
gathering for our dear friend, Jean Slapper. We’ll miss her 
spark, dry wit  and presence in our lives.  She’ll be missed 
by all of us.

Summer Golf League
Attention interested golfers, there is a summer golf league 

at Painted Mountain Golf Resort for any interested parties, 
male or female. The joining fee is $35.00 and play is on 
Thursday and Saturday mornings. The league runs May 
through September. You can play as little or as much as 
you would like. There is a shotgun start at 7 a. m. For more 
detailed information, contact Jim Seamandel 262-853-7725.

Coffee Social
by Sydney Clark

The “season” has ended here in Dreamland.  Most 
activities have stopped in anticipation of the coming warmer 
weather, but Coff ee 
Social continues as 
usual on the 2nd and 4th 
Saturday of the month.  
It’s still light out as I 
go Friday night to order 
donuts and the sun is 
higher in the eastern 
sky Saturday morning 
when I head over to 
pick them up.  Back at 
Read Hall the coff ee 
pots are perking and 
will be ready for you when you arrive at 7:30 a.m. to join 
your friends and neighbors.  This month we will gather on 
May 13th and May 27th, celebrate birthdays and anniversaries, 
and learn what’s going on in Dreamland.  Come join us.

The remaining 
second-place, third-
place and honorable 

mention artwork 
will be shared in the 

June Newsletter.
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Dreamland Villa Retirement Community Board of Directors
April 4, 2017, Approved Special Meeting Minutes

Welcome: Pat Clark, President.
Pledge of Allegiance.
Moment of Silence to recognize former Director Carol 

Cooper’s passing.
Call to Order: 9:03 a.m.
Roll Call: Ward Jennings, Secretary.
Present:  Deb Rychlak, Janet Peterson, Pat Clark, Ward 

Jennings, and John Pawloski, Sr. 
Special Meeting: Report Results of the February 

14, 2017 Director Election and Swearing In of Newly 

Elected Directors and Offi  cers: Gary Barnard, Nominating 
Committee Chairperson, announced the results of the Director 
election held on February 14, 2017.  Three Directors were 
elected:  Deb Rychlak received 59 votes and was elected to 
a three year term, Janet Peterson received 58 votes and John 
Pawloski, Sr. received 55 votes, each elected to a two year 
term.  Two Director seats remain vacant. 

Gary swore in Pat Clark who on March 14, 2017 was 
elected President to serve the forthcoming one year term.   

President Clark swore in John Pawloski, Sr. as Vice 

President and Ward Jennings as Secretary and Treasurer, 
each also elected on March 14, 2017 to serve the forthcoming 
one year term.   

President Clark then swore in the newly elected Directors.
This concluded the special meeting of the General 

Membership held to offi  cially report the results of the 
election of Directors and Offi  cers.  

Special Meeting Adjourned:  9:15 a.m.
Submitted by Ward Jennings, Secretary
The regularly scheduled Study Session was then convened.

Dreamland Villa Retirement Community, Board of Directors
Tuesday, April 11, 2017 Approved Meeting Minutes

Welcome:  Pat Clark, President.
Pledge of Allegiance
Call to Order:  9 a.m., Pat Clark, President.  
Roll Call:  Ward Jennings, Secretary.
Present:  Pat Clark, Ward Jennings, John 

Pawloski, Sr., Janet Peterson and Deb Rychlak.  
A quorum was present.

Ratifi cation of Minutes:   John Pawloski, 
Sr. moved to ratify the following minutes:

Board of Directors March 14, 2017 Minutes 
and Special Meeting Minutes and Study 
Session Minutes dated April 4, 2017 Minutes.  
The motion carried unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Ward Jennings, 
Treasurer.   Various fi nancial reports on fi le 
in the offi  ce and posted on the offi  cial bulletin 
board.   

Administrative Services Manager’s 
Report:  Vicki Mitchell’s report is on fi le in 
the offi  ce. 

Standing Committee Reports and MCSO 
Posse Reports:  Reports, if provided by the 
Committee Chairpersons, are on fi le in the 
offi  ce. 

Old Business: 
Farnsworth Hall Pool-Closing Time:  Pool 

hours changed to 10 p.m. on April 6, 2017.

Bocci Ball Court Carpet Replacement:  
John Pawloski, Sr. moved to table until 

February 2018 the agenda’s motion to re-
carpet one Bocci Ball Court.  John stated his 
motion would provide the Bocci Ball players 
an opportunity to raise more money.  The 
motion received two yes votes.  Directors Deb 
Rychlak, Pat Clark and Ward Jennings voted 
no.  The motion failed.

Ward Jennings moved to replace one Bocci 
Ball court’s carpet, by November 1, 2017, 
using funds advanced from Misc. Restricted 
Donations to supplement the existing Bocci 
Ball restricted funds.   The Outdoor Committee 
Chairperson has committed to hold a special 
fund raising dinner later in 2017 and has a 
commitment that the net proceeds from the 
January 2018 High Tea will be used to repay 
funds advanced from the Misc. Restricted 
Donations.  Four yes votes.  John Pawloski, Sr. 
voted no.  The motion passed.

New Business: 
Policies and Procedures Revisions 

and Additions:  Janet Peterson moved to 
approve the committee name changes from 
the Blockwatch Committee to Neighborhood 
Watch Committee, Membership Committee 

to Key Card Renewal Committee and 
Farnsworth Hall Entertainment and 
Operations Committee to the Entertainment 
Committee and to approve adding a new 
Advertising Committee and its description.   
Motion passed unanimously. 

Deb Rychlak moved to approve a revised 
description for the Entertainment Committee.  
Motion passed unanimously.   

Eliminate Committees:  Deb Rychlak 
moved to dissolve the Sales and Marketing-
Outside Sales for Farnsworth Hall Committee 
and the Public Relations and Information 
Committee.   Motion passed unanimously.

Annual Presidential Committee 
Chairperson Appointment:  

President Pat Clark appointed the Standing 
Committee Chairpersons.

John Pawloski, Sr. moved that the 
Directors provide their Advice and Consent 
to the President’s appointments.   Motion 
passed unanimously.

Authorize 2017-2018 Check Signers:  
Janet Peterson moved to renew the 
authorization for Directors Pat Clark, Ward 
Jennings, and John Pawloski, Sr. to be check 
signers.  Motion passed unanimously.

SPR Easement:  John Pawloski, Sr. moved 
that the Directors authorize President Clark 
to sign the SRP requested Power Distribution 
Easement located on the Nature Walk Trail 
west of Recker Road.   (Explanation- SRP 
plans on replacing a direct-buried cable 
with a new conduit encased cable in an 
eight foot wide easement.)    Motion passed 
unanimously.

Farnsworth Hall Fence/6140 E Butte St 
easement:  Ward Jennings moved to buy four 
bollards, six feet long, four inch diameter for 
a price not to exceed $800, to be installed 
one foot north of the Farnsworth Hall fence 
to prevent unauthorized access to DVRC 
property by the 6140 E Butte Street property 
owner.  The motion carried unanimously.

Adjourned:  9:49 a.m. 
Submitted by Ward Jennings, Secretary
(Secretary’s note:  The new Advertising 

Committee and the revised Entertainment 
Committee descriptions as well as the updated 
list of Standing Committee Chairpersons 
shall be attached to these minutes posted to 
the website.)

There were no open forum comments. 



Dreamland Villa Citizen • May 2017 10     

Cඅൾൺඇංඇ඀ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
Carpet, Tile & Grout, 
Uphosltery & Window 

Cleaning
$20 per Area Carpet Cleaning. 

300 sq ft of Tile and Grout 
or Travertine Floor Cleaning 

$60 (anything over is just 
.20 cents per square foot) 

Prespray, disinfecting, cleaning 
and rinse is all done with 

soft water so no hard water 
minerals are used on your 
fl oors. Sofa and Loveseat 

Cleaning $99. $10 off  Window 
Quote. Mention this discount 
or take off  $10 from your last 

window cleaning you paid 
with us. A-Rated everywhere! 
Facebook: Noah’s Carpet and 
Tile Cleaning Website: www.

NoahsCarpetand
TileCleaning.com 

480-671-6624.

 Appearance Counts
Window Cleaning with 

attention to detail. Honest, 
Affordable and Friendly! 

Condos starting at $50 
incl. inside & out. Single 

Family starting at $75 incl. 
inside & out. $2.50 each 
to clean screens. Bonded 
& Insured. Professional 
service since 1995. A+ 

Rated BBB member. Call 
Ron 480-584-1643.

Squeegees at Large 
Window Cleaning

Reliable and Dependable. 
Military/Senior Discounts. 
Residential/Commercial. 

Window Cleaning, Screen 
Cleaning, Sun Screen 
Cleaning, Solar Panel 

Cleaning and  
Pressure Washing. Chuck 

602-478-3956.

CARPET CLEANING 
Fast Drying and Residue 

Free! Much Better Than 
Steam!

Vac, pre-treat, scrub, 
thoroughly clean, rinse and 
vac. Open areas Only $20 
to $25 per room!  Owner/
operator 30+ yrs. Dennis 
Coats 480-354-0866.

House Cleaning & 
Windows Honest, 

dependable and reasonable. 
10+ years experience. Ref. 

Roxie 964-0922.

Jennifer’s Housekeeping
Call today for a cleaner 

tomorrow. Weekly, biweekly, 
monthly, seasonal, rentals, 

move-in, move-out, 
seasonals, rentals, windows, 

patios. 10+ years’ experience. 
All supplies included. Call 

anytime to schedule an 
appointment. 480-259-0287.

Hඈආൾ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
B&B Maintenance Repair 

More than just a 
Handyman! Residential & 
Commercial. Electrical, 

Plumbing, General 
Maintenance, Interior 

Painting, Ceiling Fans, 
Security Lighting & Doors, 

Carpentry, Hot Water 
Tanks, Drip and Sprinkler 
Systems and Evaporative 

Coolers. Aff ordable, 
License ROC #198734 

and Insured. Mesa resident 
over 30 years experience. 
Work guaranteed, friendly, 
clean and professional Call 

Buddy at 480-352-9677. 
Small Jobs Welcome call 
with questions about your 
type of small repairs that 

you’re not sure of. 

Quality appliance repair 
at aff ordable prices. Family 
owned and operated. Ask 

about our 10% senior 
discount. Call Furrow 

Appliance Repair 
480-256-9735. 

Licensed Remodeling 
Contractor King Home 

Restoration, Inc.
Cell 480-593-2568. 

Additions, Kitchens, Patios, 
Baths, Roofs, Tile, Windows, 
Flooring, Doors, Plumbing, 
Painting, Electrical, Stucco, 

Drywall and Trim. 
ROC # 244055.

Home Pro
Kitchen & Bath Specialist. 

Do it all, large & small. 
Serving your community for 
20 years. References upon 

request. Discount for seniors 
& vets. Call Gary 

480-330-3131.

FaceLifts for Homes
Room additions, garages, 
patio covers, renovations, 

remodeling specialist, 
kitchen, baths, windows, 

doors, drywall, painting. Call 
Rob 480-703-5637. ROC 
297942. Bonded, Insured.

Mel’s Handyman Services  
Expert painting, drywall, 
stucco repair, plumbing, 
water heater installation, 

electrical, carpentry.  
Careful, courteous, and 

professional. Available year 
round. 602-565-2993.

Steve’s Handy Company 
A Company You Can 

Rely On With over 
40 Years Experience. 
Electrical, Plumbing, 

Carpentry, Painting: Inside 
& Outside. Roof Coating 
with White Elastomeric 

rubberized roofi ng material. 
Miscellaneous Maintenance 
& Repairs. Not a licensed 
contractor. Fountain of the 

Sun resident. Free Estimates 
480-924-6858.

Home Remodeling and 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows,

Aluminum & Vinyl Siding & 
Trim, Seamless Raingutters-

30colors. Very Reliable-
Licensed & Bonded. ROC 

#114475 George – 
480-820-8711 

We love small jobs.

Garage Floor Coatings
$399 Epoxy Solid Color
$449 Epoxy with Chips
Other coatings available. 
FREE ESTIMATES – Lic 

165692
Amazoncoatings.com

480-890-1141.

West Enterprises, LLC 
(d.b.a. East Valley Plumbing, 

LLC).  We are a family owned 
& operated plumbing company 
with over 30 years’ experience 

providing Customers with 
qualifi ed, personalized service 

with Integrity. Specializing 
in Electronic Leak Detection, 
Slab Leaks, Sewer & Drain 

Service, Water Service Repair, 
Trenchless Excavation, Water 
Heaters, Tankless Technology, 

Toilets, Faucets, Garbage 
Disposals, Fixtures and much 

more! We off er Free Estimates, 
Cash Pay & Senior Discounts 

and all Work is Warranted. Call 
480-255-7325.

Mazon’s Air Conditioning & 
Heating Service Only $18.95 

for a complete A/C system 
check-up. Includes 20 point 
check plus service complete 

unit. Expert service and repairs 
or unit replacement. Licensed 
& Bonded. 480-966-7794 or 

602-579-1012.

Alex’s handyman, 
painting and drywall 

services. 
Exterior, interior painting, 
drywall, popcorn removal, 

patch repairs, texture matching, 
make readys, pressure washing, 
cabinet painting, concrete stains, 

epoxys and other handyman 
work. Contact Alex

602-427-8358.

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert  
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections. 

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage 
disposals, toilets, water leaks. 

Licensed & Bonded. 
480-966-7794 or 
602-579-1012.

Dumping Dave
I haul it all. Yard debris, 

junk, appliances, furniture, 
home cleanouts. Whatever 
you need cleaned up and 
hauled away. Dependable 

and Honest. I’m a Mesa 6th 
grade teacher working his 2nd 

job. Dave 480-369-5182.

Garage Door Service
Senior discounts. Veteran 

owned. BBB Accredited. My 
Garage Guys. 480-630-3638.

Coating Removal from 
Driveway, Patio or 

Garage Floor.
We will grind off  the coating 

leaving you with plain concrete 
again. We also apply new 

coatings if you are interested. 
Call today 480-890-1141. 
Amazon Coatings, LLC.

GARAGE, PATIO & 
DRIVEWAY COATINGS

New & Re-Seal, Epoxy, 
Flake & Flagstone Coatings

FREE ESTIMATES - 
LICENSE # ROC 165692

Local Company - 15+ years 
in Mesa!  BBB Member 

Referrals available
Monthly Specials at 

www.amazoncoatings.com
480-890-1141

Valley Lawn Sprinkler Co. 
Established 1970 Install/repair: 

Drip systems, sprinklers, 
valves, timers, landscape and 
Malibu lighting. Underground 
valve and wire locating. Free 
estimates and professional 

evaluation of sprinkler 
systems. Call Don Shinke 

480-969-0117 or 
480-215-6134.

Lൺඇൽඌർൺඉංඇ඀
Designing Arizona 

Landscape Specializing in 
complete desert landscape 
and sprinkler install/repair, 

trimming, blowing, removal, 
rock, lighting. Low Prices 
for Seniors. A+ rating with 

The Better Business Bureau. 
Perfect record with the Arizona 

Registrar of Contractors. 
Arizona License #243110. 

Bonded & Insured.
Free estimates: 
480-380-9966.

Cඈආඉඎඍൾඋ 
Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ

A+ Computer Services. PC/
Wireless Network Setup, 
Troubleshooting/Fix, PC 
Optimization/Clean-up, 

Virus and Spyware Removal, 
Tutoring-Windows, iPad, 

iPhone, etc. Very Reasonable 
Rates. A+ Certifi ed PC 
Technician. Call Marc 

480-277-1313.

Pൺංඇඍංඇ඀
Robak Painting LLC Paint 
exterior, interior. Small jobs 

welcomed. Paint kitchen 
cabinets, popcorn ceilings, 
block walls and wallpaper 
removal. Senior discount. 
Never one complaint fi led 

against my Lic. in 20 years. 
Call Frank 480-586-1090. 

Lic #ROC 104337 Bonded & 
Insured. Visa accepted.

Mel Thompson Painting
We do it all! Interior, exterior 
painting, wallpaper removal, 
dryeall repair, popcorn ceiling 

removal and more Over 40 
years experience. Call for a 
free bid. Mel 480-983-0585. 
Licensed, Bonded, Insured.

Sඉඋංඇ඄අൾඋ Rൾඉൺංඋ 
Full Service Irrigation 

Repair and Installation Drip 
system specialists, valves, 

timers, leaks, seasonal system 
checks, 2 year warranty, free 

estimates. ROC#243662. 
Licensed-Bonded-Insured. 

www.ifi xsprinklers.com Mike 
480-233-1009.

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing 
in all phases of Sprinkler 

Repair, PVC, Drip Systems, 
Trouble Shooting. Low prices 

for Seniors. A+ rating with 
The Better Business Bureau. 

Perfect record with the Arizona 
Registrar of Contractors. 

Arizona License #243110. 
Bonded & Insured. Free 

Estimates: 
480-380-9966.

Mංඌർൾඅඅൺඇൾඈඎඌ
Diversity Singles Club (age 
60 plus) meets Mondays, 8 
a.m. at the Golden Corral in 
Mesa for breakfast. Weekly 

activities. Newcomers 
welcome!

MARY KAY...The best in 
skin care. Are you looking 
for a dependable, friendly 
consultant that delivers for 
free! Call 480-699-6679, 

e-mail PeneMathisonmk4u@
Mary Kay.com or check out 
my website MaryKay.com/
penemathisonmk4u. “You 

will love the way you look!”  
Pene Mathison, Independent 

Beauty Consultant.

ARE YOU HEALTHY 
AND STUCK WITH HIGH 

INSURACE RATES?
WE CAN HELP!  15 

MONTH RATE LOCK.
POSSIBLE 30%-50% 

SAVINGS.
FOR INFORMATION 

CALL: 
Linetta Jones, 480 334 8698.

READER NOTICE: Under Arizona 
law, all residential and commercial 

contractors are required to be 
licensed by the state unless they 

fall under the handyman exemption 
for projects which require no 

building permit and are less than 
$1000 for the total contract price. 

In addition, homeowners using 
licensed residential contractors 

may have access to the Residential 
Contractors Recovery Fund if  the 

contractor is unable and/r unwilling 
to perform the job and if  alternative 

dispute resolutions available through 
the Registrar are unsuccessful. 

For m ore information or to verify 
the license status of  an Arizona 

contractor, call (602) 542-1525, (888) 
271-9286 (toll-free outside Maricopa 
County) or visit www.rc.state.az.us.

Probate Avoidance-Without A Trust-
NewArizona Laws-What AZ Attorneys don’t 

want you to know-Living Trusts- Wills-
Power of Attorney-Probate-Real Estate

and Business Entities.

35 44

Classiϐied Ads
Cost for a classified 

ad is $18 for 30 words 
or less.  Add a box for 

only $2.

Ads are to be 
submitted in writing 

via e-mail, fax,

or U.S. mail.
ads@

millermediaservices.com

Mail to: PO Box 31533, 
Mesa, AZ 85275

Fax: 480-347-9167 or 
Questions call: 

480-361-4431

CLASSIFIED ADS
Cost for a classified 

ad is $18 for 30 words 
or less.  Add a box for 

only $2.
480-361-4431

BALTIMORE STREET
CARE HOME

Professional and Compassionate

MEMORY CARE
24 HR SUPERVISION

Home-Like Environment
Fully Furnished Private Rooms

SERVICE OFFERED:
• Bathing
• Dressing
• Housekeeping
• Meals

• Medication 
Administration

• Activities
• Games

Reasonably Priced • Close-By
For More Information Call

(480) 361-9007
5402 E. Baltimore St., Mesa 85205

(Near Higley and University Ave.)
www.baltimorestreetcarehome.com
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~Contractor Ludwig the Handyman LLC
Commercial and Residential
Roofing – Stucco – Drywall – Remodel – Rebuild 
Tile – Plumbing – Painting – Concrete – etc.
ROC 276132

~LH Quality Home Inspection LLC
Commercial and Residential
Home and Termite Inspection
58350

~LH Pest Control
Termite – Ants – Scorpion – Spiders – etc.
Bee Removal – Rodents Removal – 
Termite Treatments 
150262

We do it all. 
All Businesses under one Ownership

We are Licensed, Certified and Bonded

Home 480-288-1685   Cell 480-225-8793

 Dreamland Villa Retirement Community Board of Directors
April 4, 2017, Approved Study Session Minutes

Welcome: Pat Clark, President.
Pledge of Allegiance.
Moment of Silence to recognize former Director Carol 

Cooper’s passing.
Call to Order: 9:16 a.m.
Roll Call: Ward Jennings, Secretary.
Present:  Deb Rychlak, Janet Peterson, Pat Clark, Ward 

Jennings, and John Pawloski, Sr. 
New Business: 
Comparison of First Quarter 2017 to 2016’s Statement 

of Revenue and Expense and comparison of First 
Quarter Budget v Actual:  Ward Jennings, Treasurer, 
provided the Directors and attendees preliminary comparison 
of fi rst quarter 2017 to 2016 Statement of Revenue and 
Expenses.   The 2017 revenue from annual fees, 55+ Fee 
and Donation Income is $38,500 lower compared to 2016 
while expenses are $4,500 higher.   As a result the Directors 
have made a concerted eff ort to lower expenses compared 
to those originally budgeted in January 2017.  Overall 
2017 total expenses are $36,000 lower compared to the 
budget.   Controllable accounts such as maintenance items, 
pool cleaning, pool maintenance and supplies, and other 
maintenance and supplies as well as salaries and wages 
comprise one half of that expense reduction.      

Because 2017 revenue is less than projected in January, 
Ward proposed revising the operating budget for the 
remainder of 2017.  Projected revenue is lower because 
at least ten of the volunteers who run Dreamland Villa 
Retirement Community could not reach agreement on the 
need for, design of or who would be responsible for a new 
website home page that could possibly increase revenue 
from a variety of new sources.   

Annual Presidential Committee Chairperson 
Appointment:  President Pat Clark provided an updated 
list of his 2017-2018 Standing Committee Chairpersons.  
The Directors concluded that the two existing committees 
should be dissolved:  Sales and Marketing-Outside Sales for 
Farnsworth Hall and either Public Relations and Information 
or Resident Sales and Marketing.  These committees have 
no sitting Chairperson.   The Directors shall vote to provide 
their Advice and Consent to the appointments at the April 11, 
2017 Board of Directors meeting.   

Policies Committee:  Char Grande Chairperson provided 
the Directors 18 pages of documents extracted from the 
Administrative Policies and Procedures manual, 12 of which 
were unrelated to any agenda item.  The Directors received 
six pages of proposed Policy changes at the start of the Study 
Session.  A substantial amount of time was expended sorting 
out what the Directors were being asked to approve since 
no proposed motions had been submitted.   In conclusion, 
the Directors were being asked to approve: (1) committee 
name changes from “Blockwatch” to “Neighborhood 
Watch” and from “Farnsworth Hall Entertainment” and 

“Operations” to “Entertainment Committee”, (2) a revision 
to the Entertainment Committee description, and (3) add a 
new Advertising Committee which subsequent discussion 
revealed was incorrectly written.

The Directors shall vote on these items at the April 11, 
2017 Board of Directors meeting.   

Diff erentiate between Farnsworth 
Hall Management and Entertainment 
Committee Responsibilities.  At 
the start of the meeting Deb Rychlak 
presented revisions to the Facilities 
Rental and Lease Rules and Fees intended 
to diff erentiate responsibilities of the 
newly fi lled Farnsworth Hall Manager 
position and the revised Entertainment 
Committee description.

Entertainment Committee’s 
Proposed Project List:  When 
Cathy Jageler was chairperson of the 
Farnsworth Hall Entertainment and Operations Committee; 
she had submitted a list to the Directors of items that she felt 
needed attention at Farnsworth Hall.   With the revisions to 
the aforementioned policies, she concluded only two items 
were within her new committee’s responsibilities: (1) put up 
an outdoor poster board and (2) buy two more shade tents.  

Old Business: 
Farnsworth Hall Pool-Return Closing Time to 10 p.m.:  

President Clark, John Pawloski, Sr., Buildings and Grounds 
Chairperson and Deb Rychlak discussed user comments and 
concerns.   The Directors shall vote to reopen the pool at the 
April 11, 2017 Board meeting.

Unauthorized Gates in Farnworth Hall Fence:  Deb 
Rychlak discussed the 6140 E. Butte Street property owner’s 
unauthorized installation of two gates in the block fence 
owned by Dreamland Villa and his unauthorized access to his 
property across Dreamland Villa’s Farnsworth Hall property.   

A March 15, 2017 letter, signed by President Clark, was sent 
to the owner who has not yet responded.   Deb is researching 
additional options. 

Bocci Ball Court Carpet Replacement:  Dave Senke, 
Outdoor Recreation Activities Chairperson, read a letter from 

Bocci Ball Court users encouraging 
the Directors to replace the carpet on 
two courts and provided his opinion 
about which 2017 operations and 
maintenance budgeted funds could 
be diverted to pay for the carpet 
replacement.   Lengthy discussions 
covered the previous carpet 
replacement, alternative materials 
for the next replacement, the 
current number of Bocci Ball Court 
users and possible future resident 
fi nancial participation.   David 
stated that he would only accept two 
courts having new carpet, replacing 

the carpet on one court was not acceptable.   Janet Peterson 
asked if she could generate suffi  cient revenue from the 2018 
Directory Sales advertising revenue by December 1, 2017 to 
pay for the directory costs and re-carpet two courts, would 
Dave accept that as an alternative.   Dave said yes.  Bocci 
Ball court carpet replacement shall then be tabled to the 
fourth quarter 2017. 

Procedural Matter:  The Directors in concert reminded 
attendees that all materials for discussion at the Study 
Session should be placed in the Director boxes not later than 
Friday morning preceding the Study Session.  

 Ward Jennings, Treasurer, commented that at no time 
during this Study Session did any attendee express concern 
about the declining revenue or ask what might be done to 
mitigate the problem.   

Adjourned:  11 a.m.
Submitted by Ward Jennings, Secretary

Thomas Investments, LLC
Maintenance Service

We fix all your home issues

Plumbing, Electrical, Painting, Drywall,
Windows, Doors, Decks, Remodeling

480-398-5832

Insured  /  30 Years Experience



   

 2017       May       2017 2017       May       2017
  1 2 3 4 5 6

 7 8 9 10 11 12 13

MAY WEEKLY ACTIVITESMAY WEEKLY ACTIVITES

 14 15 16 17 18 19 20

 21 22 23 24 25 26 27

 28 29 30 31

 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

 SUNDAY PM MONDAY PM TUESDAY PM WEDNESDAY PM THURSDAY PM FRIDAY PM SATURDAY PM

DAILY EVENTS MONDAY AM TUESDAY AM WEDNESDAY AM THURSDAY AM FRIDAY AM SATURDAY AM

Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each 

group.  Deadline notice is due in 
the offi ce by the 5th of each month.

MON THRU FRI

HELP SERVICES
Mon-Fri.
9:00-Noon            HS

LAPIDARY
Mon-Thurs.
8:00 a.m. – Noon  R6
 

Karaoke                R
5:00 – 8PM

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Aquacise
8:30 R-O
  
Woodshop          
9:00-11:45 R-10

Card Hand & Foot
1:00 R
 
Cribbage
7:00                         R

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Aquacise
8:30 R-O

Fun Time Ceramics
9:00-Noon R-7

Tai Chi
9:00-10:00 R

Woodshop          
9:00-11:45 R-10

Texas Hold-Em
6:00 R-8

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Aquacise
8:30 R-O

Fused Glass 
9:30- Noon R-7

Library
10:00-Noon L

Woodshop 
9:00-11:45 R-10

Whist & Euchre
1:00 R

Fused Glass            
1:00-3:00 R-3

 
 

 
 

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Fun Time Ceramics
9:00-Noon R-7

Tai Chi
9:00- 9:55 R

Card Bingo
10:00 R

Woodshop          
9:00-11:45 R-10

Quilting Club
1:00-3:00 R
 

Aquacise
8:30 R-O

5 cent Poker
10:30 R-8

Bridge  
1:00 R

“500”
7:00 R

Q/A Computer Club
9:00 R-9
 

Double Deck Pinochle
7:00 R

Happy May Basket Day
9:00 a.m.
Study Session     R
6:00 p.m.
Singles Potluck   R
6:00 p.m.
Line Dancing     F
NO  TAI CHI LESSONS

9:00 a.m. – 9:55a.m.
Tai Chi R

9:00 a.m.
Board Meeting    R
   
6:00 p.m.
Line Dancing    F

NO TAI CHI LESSONS

9:30 a.m.
Singles Meeting   R

9:00 a.m. – 9:55a.m.
Tai Chi R 

7:30 a.m.
Coff ee Social 

HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY 9:00 a.m.
Tai Chi R 

6:00 p.m.
Line Dancing   F

9:00 a.m.- 9:55a.m.
Tai Chi R 

5:30 p.m. 
General Potluck  R

9:00 a.m.
Tai Chi R
 
6:00 p.m.
Line Dancing   F

9:30 a.m.
Singles Meeting   R

9:00 a.m.- 9:55a.m.
Tai Chi R 

7:30 a.m.
Coff ee Social   R

Happy Memorial Day 9:00 a.m.
Tai Chi R 

6:00 p.m.
Line Dancing   F 


